Village of Thayer
Board Meeting

September 14, 2020,
Minutes

The Thayer Village Board Met in regular session, September 14, 2020 at the
Village Hall, 214 East Main Street at 7:00 p.m.

Rob McMahan called the meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. and
asked for roll call with the following members answering PRESENT: Rob
McMahan, Kathy Kruse, Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, Bobbie Trojack, and
Dave McGlothlin.

Absent: Paula Campbell

MINUTES: The minutes of the August 10, 2020 Village Board Meeting were
presented. Rob McMahan asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the
August 10, 2020 meeting:

Motion: David McGlothlin

Second: Bobbie Trojack

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

EXPENSE PAYABLES: Expense Payable for September 2020 are presented and
read. Rob McMahan asked for a motion to approve Expense Payables for
September 2020 as written:

Motion: Tami Brumfield
Second: David McGlothlin
Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.

Motion carries.



COMMITTEE REPORTS:

FINANCE: The financial statement was presented and read.
COMMUNITY BUILDING: One rental of Community Center.
STREETS & ALLEYS: Received 2 bids for tree removal.

BUILDING AND ZONING: Ed Norris is putting up a new garage. John Urick is
putting up an extension on shed.

HEALTH & WELFARE: Nothing to report

UTILITIES: Nothing to report.

POLICE DEPARTMENT: Police report was presented and read.

Rob McMahan asked for a motion to approve Committee Reports:

Motion: Bobbie Trojack

Second: Tami Brumfield

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

OLD BUSINESS

The village received two bids for the tree removal on village property in front of
Brian Innis’s property. Leka Tree Service gave the lowest bid at $1600.00.

Monarch Landscaping will start late fall to do landscaping at the village hall and
the Veteran’s Memorial.

Discussion again on having Ameren come to the village to look for deteriated
electric poles; Ameran will come whenever they can.

Discussion on still needing prices on Generax generators.
NEW BUSINESS

Discussion on appointing someone for the Emergency Management person, and
Sangamon County indicates it could be someone who is on the village board,
not the village president however. Discussion on paying the appointed



Emergency Management person. After discussion Rob asked for a motion to pay
the nominated Emergency Management person $100.00 per month for taking
the position:

Motion: David McGlothlin

Second: Bobbie Trojack

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

Discussion on having Leka Tree Service remove tree on village property in the
amount of $1600.00. After discussion Rob asked for a motion to pay $1600.00 to
Leka Tree Service to remove tree:

Motion: David McGlothlin

Second: Ray Campbell

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

Discussion on Trunk or Treat to be held October 31, 2020. The church has
allowed use of their parking lot to hold the event which will be held from 5 to 7
p.m. Discussion on making a motion to give $100.00 to the police department
to purchase hotdogs and candy for the event:

Motion: David McGlothlin

Second: Tami Brumfield

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

Discussion on the village building needing to get the roof fixed. John to get
three bids on the repairs needed, may have to borrow money to do necessary
repairs.

The village hall phone has been changed to Royell from Frontier.



Discussion on roadwork to begin on Kennedy from September 16 & 17" with no
access to that portion of the road until repairs completed.

JC McClellan wants to rock the road on his lot that has the garage on it.

Discussion on needing new time lock for village workers in the amount of
$500.00 from Office Depot.

Discussion on the continuing issue of removal of two sheds on Wayne Gall’s
property and one shed on Walker property as no action has been taken.

Discussion on the pump that was rebuilt at the sewer plant, will get other pump
rebuilt as well.

Discussion on church putting up a fence around their parking lot, due to the
amount of trash found on the parking lot on Sunday morning. The previous
Sunday church members got out of their cars to step in human puke and have
decided to take action and try to prevent this from happening again.

Discussion on creating a tow lot behind the Community Building.

Rob McMahan asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.
Motion: Bobbie Trojack

Second: Ray Campbell

Yes: Ray Campbell, Tami Brumfield, David McGlothlin and Bobbie Trojack.
Motion carries.

Meeting ended at 8:10 p.m.

Respectively Submitted: Approved:

Caroline Jorn

Village Clerk



